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International President - Rick Santella
Greetings Fellow High Twelvians,

Spring you say. Yes.... spring is here...better weather, another hour of daylight and
gardens starting to flourish.

Time to “spring” into action and help our membership “flourish” as well.

Nicer weather usually means more able to attend our Club Meetings. Reach out to
your fellow members and make sure they are doing well and can attend. Invite
loved ones and make sure you have a pretty good presentation to hold their
interests. This helps ensure continued success and attendance for all future
Meetings.

Don’t forget our Youth Groups give some pretty interesting presentations as well.
Have you asked them lately? Is there a possibility of having a Wolcott recipient,
trustee, or representative attend your Club and/or Association meetings?

Your International Officers are also “springing” into action making plans to insure our
103rd Annual Convention in Atlantic City this July 12-13, will be something to
remember, not only for the many entertaining aspects, but to have a chance to
gather, learn, enjoy Fellowship, and recharge ourselves with enhanced zeal and
drive to continue growing High Twelve!

New Clubs are opening, new members are being initiated, and this is all the result of
communication! Thank you to all who believe in, and promote, Family, Fellowship,
Future.



Stay tuned for more information via our website and social media for registration
information to Atlantic City. Coming soon! Stay Tuned!

| look forward to greeting each of you and your loved ones personally in July!
As always if you have great ideas to share, please reach out!
Stay safe and God Bless!

Rick Santella, President
High Twelve International

FAMILY FELLOWSHIP FUTURE!
My father celebrated his 92nd birthday this past October.

He is dealing with some physical issues and cannot get around as much as he
would like.

| tell you this because the other day | was visiting him, | usually bring him some of
his favorite snacks and we get to sit together and just talk about life, current events,
etc.

Of course, we always talk of High Twelve and what is happening currently within our
Clubs.

As a member, he would accompany me, and we would share time together with our
Masonic brothers and friends. When available, our wives would accompany us. He
loved this!

During this last get together, he says to me, "l really miss sitting with my brothers
and just "being".

Without knowing it, my father summed up a lot of what High Twelve is all about....
just "being" with other Masons and family!

| love High Twelve!

| am honored to be a part of the High Twelve Family.

| look forward to sitting with my fellow Brethren at our Club Meetings and sharing
ideas, family stories, Masonic activities of interest, and knowing we are helping to
create a pathway for our youth and future leaders!

As my father says, just "being" among our brethren!

As Spring approaches this month, | wish you and all your loved ones the best of life,
love, health, happiness, and prosperity!

God Bless, safe travels and hug your loved ones!

Rick Santella, President
High Twelve International

FAMILY FELLOWSHIP FUTURE!




Greetings High Twelve Members,

It's March and Spring is on the way. With St. Patrick’'s Day coming up it is a
good way to hold a special themed meeting, if there is an Irish Pub in your area
maybe you can look at holding your meeting there, of possibly your caterer
makes corned beef and cabbage. If you think something would be a fun
addition there’s a good chance your fellow members will enjoy it also. As
always remember the little red schoolhouse, our charity is one of the many
things that makes High Twelve a unique organization.

Fraternally,
Jared R. Kichline, 3rd VP

FAMILY FELLOWSHIP FUTURE!

International Secretary - Thomas J. Brotherton, Il
February 16, 2024

High Twelvians All!

| hope you're all doing well and in good health .

The 2024 Midyear has come to a close, but The 103rd Annual Convention is just
around the corner.

The 2024 Board of Governors Midyear Meeting was held in January in New Orleans,
and Brother Rick Santella, International President has announced that The 103rd
Annual Convention will be held in Atlantic City, New Jersey beginning on July
12th till July 14th at the Tropicana Hotel. Brother Rick and the Convention
Committee have a lot of Great things planned.So save the dates and we will be
getting the registration open as soon.

Attached are a few things to pass on. First will be the 2024 Mid Year Synopsis,
which is a break down of all the events, announcements, and legislation that is being
moved on to our Annual Convention.

Also attached is our Ad Book Form which is a filliable form. Also is the
announcement for the nomination of officers for High Twelve International for the
104th Convention year. As it was announced at our Midyear Meeting, Brother Kevin
Hokerk-Robinson has announced that he will not be seeking reelection as
International Treasurer. We are looking for someone to take over the financial helm
of the International. So if you or are interested in running for Treasurer or any other
position in the International line, below are the details on how to run and the
important dates to be aware of.

Interested in running for an elective office in HTI?

Members interested in running for elective office must send an email to
1. Office intending to run for (President, 1st VP, 2nd VP, 3rd VP, Treasurer,
Secretary, & 3 Year Endowment Fund Trustee)

2. A letter of support from your Association, if one exists.

3. A letter of support from your club(s)

4. Your statement "if elected | will serve"

5. A resume showing your qualifications
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2024 Midyear Board Of Governors Meeting Synopsis

| am sending this synopsis of the 2024 Board of Governors Mid-Year Conference to
all members to review the proceedings. This will also help so that your clubs can
discuss how the ballot should be cast by the person who your club designates.
Currently, the items that will be voted on at our 103rd Annual Convention will be the
3 By-law amendment proposals listed below as well as out annual election of
officers. | will post the minutes and a shortened version of the conference to view at
your leisure in the future.

The Board of Governors consists of the International Executive Officers (President,
1st VP, 2nd VP, Secretary, Treasurer, Immediate PIP, and General Counsel) as well
as the Association President’s. Per the International By-Laws a quorum of 9 Board of
Governors, we had 11 in attendance. There were also several other Brothers present
to present reports as well as view the proceedings.

At the bottom of this page is a link to the packet which was distributed at the
conference with the addition of the amended by-laws the were brought to the
Governing Body as well as reports that were not submitted at the time of publishing.

The 4 proposed amendments summarized below, were presented, and only 3
approved to move forward to the 103rd Annual Convention for a final vote. The one
struck out was voted not to be moved to the 103rd Annual Convention.

was unclear if the Honors given would entitle an Association Treasurer/Secretary
who served 5 or more years would hold the title of Past State President or would
only receive the privileges of a Past State President. The Board felt clarification is
needed and should be brought back at the next BOG Meeting in 2025.

Proposed Amendment #2 - International Endowment Fund to remove the
International Treasurer from the process of investment decision in its entirety. Was
approved to be moved to the 103rd Annual Convention to be voted on by the
membership.

Proposed Amendment #3 — Removing Proxies from the voting process and only
those eligible to vote, must be present to vote. And voting will be conducted via a roll
call vote. Was approved to be moved to the 103rd Annual Convention to be voted on
by the membership.

Proposed Amendment #4 — The voting membership shall consist of one vote per
registered member in attendance with no credential needed except for the Club
Delegate. Any other registered member in attendance may vote as a “Member-At-
Large” but must provide a current HTI Provided Dues Card. Also HTI will contract
with a online voting provider to conduct All voting via any smart device this
Eliminating paper ballots in its entirety. All meetings will be broadcast via Zoom on

online meeting provider. Was approved to be moved to the 103" d Annual Convention
to be voted on by the membership.

Brother Michael Clarke, Chairman of the Wolcott Foundation spoke about the
changes that Washington University and how the fellowships will be distributed to
the Wolcott Fellows. Brother Mike also stated that to date every University President
has had a Masonic connection. The current President Ms. Ellen M. Granberg, who is



protner Wilke.

Brother Rick Santella, appointed Brothers Terry Hills PSP IL, Brother Marty Kwilosz
PP, and Brother Ralph Clemmer, PIP, Chairman of the Nominations Committee.
Brother Tom Brotherton read Article 2; Sec. 4 of the International Bylaws which is in
reference to Nominations of High Twelve Officers on the International Level and also
announced that All Nominations must be Received by the International Secretary no
later than 11:59pm EST on April 1st, 2024.

After lunch Brother Rick suspended the reading of the Association President’s
reports and instead opened a round table discussion with all those who were in
attendance and had several discussions on issues going on around the different
associations and Clubs. There was also discussion on membership retention. All in
all many topics were covered.

While everyone was together in beautiful New Orleans our Brothers’ from At
Refreshment Podcast were in attendance and on Friday they began shooting our
new High Twelve informational video which if you recall had famous actor and
Brother Ernest Borgnine (known for his roles in The Dirty Dozen, McHales Navy,
Airwolf and the voice of Mermaid Man on the animated series Spongebob
Squarepants). And they also did an on location recording of their podcast which
involved all the members who attended the Midyear to take part in their show. We
would like to thank Brothers Marty, Wesley, and Brock for coming out and helping us.
Please give their podcast a follow on YouTube, Facebook, and many different
podcast platforms.

The fellowship that was had during while enjoying a fantastic Dinner at Antoine’s and
the dinner at the hotel was enjoyed by all that were in attendance. And the speakers
that were lined up were very interesting and educational. For those who are not
aware we had to world renowned Masonic authors, Brother Roberto M. Sanchez
who is also our First Vice President and Brother Robert L.D. Cooper. Lastly Brother
Rick with the assistance of the other International Officers, initiated Brothers Robert
L.D. Cooper and Brock Bousman.

| hope you found this informative and will give you and your club a better insight into
how your High Twelve is being run. The International Officers and myself hope to
see and meet all of you in Atlantic City, NJ, at the 103rd Annual Convention.

2024 Midyear Packet

Faithfully Submitted,
Thomas J. Brotherton lll, International Secretary

This and That....Kevin L. Hokerk-Robinson, Treasurer

Secretaries - March is the time to "clean up" club rosters by using the F-200a
Online Monthly Report. The 2024-2025 Per-Capita statements are based on March
2024 Monthly Report. If you need a current club roster to validate let me know @
treasurer@high12.org - please don't wait until the last minute!

A grocery tote bag has been added to the merchandise offering HTI - 51 15" x 13"
x 10" and can hold up to 33 pounds cost is $6.00 ea + shipping, use the link at the
bottom of this eNewsletter to order.



Any member wishing to run for Elective International Office needs to let the
Secretary know by 4/1/24 in writing, the office applying for, your resume, club AND
association (if you have one) support letters. Please send to Tom Brotherton @
secretary@high12.org.

Please take note on the change of mailing for Wolcott Donations - see article below.
Annual Address Label Fundraiser Under Way

Brothers by now you have received the logo labels that were mailed end of

February. If you have mailed your donation THANK YOU! If you haven't please do

so, every donation helps. If you can't no worries, use them as our thank you for
being a member.

Don’t forget our fundraiser with
Rada Cultery!

We receive 40% of each order made.

Follow this LINK for the offer

Current RADA Catalog
Prices Valid Thru 7/31-24



From the HTI Home Page

Maritime Masonic High Twelve Club #771 - Ml

Greetings from Maritime Masonic High Twelve Club
of Saint Clair, Michigan.

The Maritime Masonic High Twelve Club #771 held their annual club installation of
2024 Officers on January 09, 2024. Our club continues as we meet twice per month
on the second and fourth Tuesday of each month. Our installation of officers was
held at the Voyageur Fine Dining in Saint Clair, Michigan. In our opinion, the
establishment presents one of the greatest views of the Saint Clair River where one
can enjoy a great meal and view lake and ocean bound ships as they pass by.

Our meeting was attended by twelve and a great meal and comradery was had by
all attending.

Photo below attached (I hope!!'') members present. Not all wanted to be in the
picture, the nervel!l Pictured from left to right: Steve Striggow Past Michigan State
President, David A. Patterson Past Michigan State President, Steve Eliopoulos Past
Michigan State President, William P. Herlihy Club President Elect also a Past Port
Huron Club President, Terry G. Baker Past Michigan State President, and Donald
Staver Future Club President.

Wish all a very prosperous year 2024.

Fraternally, Secretary
David A. Patterson PP, PSP

Browning at Waterville High Twelve Club #739 - OH

O Ton Ta La Grotto of Maumee Ohio along with Northern Light Lodge will put on our

annual pancake breakfast for the Kidney Foundation of N W Ohio on April 6th from
A-RN-12:00 We have raiced § 200 00N N0 in 26 vears All valtcan eatfar 700 0O



andenjoy! T
Thanks,
Doug Towslee, Member

Middle Chamber High Twelve Club #725 - IL

The Middle Chamber High Twelve Club #725 has been meeting at the Sweet Basil
Cafe of Skokie, located at 5203 Old Orchard Rd, in Skokie, IL. for the past few
months. While the location can be a little tricky to find, it works quite well. It is at
ramps of an interstate highway north of Chicago.

We have a private room which can seat about forty people, although we have had
no more than eight members and guests at any recent meeting. Parking is
abundant. The only problem with this restaurant is the huge portions of food.

Fred Hickman, a former guest whose wife suggested our current meeting location,
has now joined the club. With some luck, we hope to increase our membership.

Hilton Kaufman, President

Lake Worth High Twelve Club #316 - FL

The following is the message from the Master of Esoteric-Sherwood Lodge, Feeding
Hills, MA.

Brethern:

You all know that being bigger does not necessarily make us better but, it does allow

us to do more. More impact in our community,
More opportunities to grow personally, and more opportunities to mentor good men, t
o] name a few. That  said, please make no mistake

Why these men are joining our Fraternity. They're joining because of you
they want mentors, they want Brothers, and they want friends.

They’re coming to be with YOU! | assume, if given the chance, most of
you would love to serve as a Mentor, a Brother, and a friend more Often.
We always say that we make good men better, it's time to prove it.

My message this month is very direct. Be that “One Man”.

Each of us knows that one man can make a difference. There are count
less examples throughout the history of our country that prove this.

Where one man has made the decision to do something, and it has drama-
tically changed the future. I'm asking you today to make the decision to be that “One
Man”.

First and foremost, retain yourself! Have you been to an Esoteric Sherwood Lodge
meeting lately? If not, why? What could you do to make them
Important to you? How could they be better? Take an active role. Make
your meetings better, better for yourself. Better for your brothers. Do

thav naad hattar farilitatinn? NMaoara Fallowehin? Mara Fadiiratinn? Mare avante? \ANh



| b b —l R B RN v R T o

It is up to us. The aﬁ;azing lessons thi;'\lératernity teaches are available
to us. Many degrees are being conferred throughout our District and State. Be a p
art of it. There is plenty of value in this Fraternity.

What I’'m asking is create that tipping point in someone’s life, be that ONEMAN. Cal
| and invite another to come back to the Lodge. Speak with someone you identify as
a "Good" and invite them to be "Crowned with Brotherhood".

| hope this message inspires you in your efforts to be that “ONE MAN” who makes a
difference, not only your life, but also the life of another Brother or some who may
soon be a Brother.

It is time for us as Freemasons to take personal responsibility.

You could be that One Man to generate a change in someone’s life. Either bringing
them back to

Activity or introducing them to the greatest Fraternity in the world.

Fraternally yours,
Lee Oscar Perez, WM
Esoteric Sherwood Lodge

Submitted by,
Bernhard Kainer, PP

PS This can/should also apply to our High Twelve Clubs!

Conejo Valley High Twelve #634 - CA

We have been meeting at Cisco’s, our favorite Mexican restaurant in two locations
for many years. It is one of the few restaurants that serve mole (pronounced mow-
lay) sauce as an added topping for many items. On tamales, it adds a great taste.
Encouraging all High Twelvians to give it a try.

Our February meeting consisted of 14 members and Ladies who braved coming out
while a major storm was flooding the Los Angeles area.

Although no speaker was on schedule, several members shared some “feel-good”
stories. One member shared finding a long lost son through Ancestry.com after 59
years.

Jerry Michaelson, Secretary/Treasurer

Mt. Laurel High Twelve #770 - NJ
On the Road Again...

At one time New Jersey had 19 active clubs in the state. Today, down to 3. The
New Jersey Project builds awareness through the use of articles in trestle boards
and state publications, social media but most important personal visits and
presentations. So far there has been a revitalization of interest in High Twelve and
we are hoping to start at least 3 clubs. It's not that difficult, just commitment and

PN NMAlA A mvAamnAanrntAtiAanm At A lAadAaA AnvAanAd tHlaA CAnmailhy CAllaisaiAlhiina  AnA AvAvar oA



Fraternally,
Conrad Dombkiewicz, HTI Parliamentarian

Parliamentarian Conrad Dombkiewicz at Central Lodge #44 spreading the glow of
High Twelve.

WM Tom Viscuso is presented an Honorary Membership Certificate to Mt. Laurel
High Twelve #770.

Wolcott Foundation - Michael Clark, Chairman



The following documents were developed to assist you when promoting
The Wolcott Foundation at your association, club or other
Masonic Body presentations.

1. Wolcott Representative Letter

2. 2024 Revised talking_points

3. Club contribution report

4. George Washington University continues the Masonic tradition
5. Wolcott Foundation brochure

6. Wolcott Foundation Class of Fall 2023 - 2025

Documents links can be found below to view and print.

Michael Clark, Chairman

The Wolcott Foundation, Inc.
http://www.wolcottfoundation.com
616.818.5820

Wolcott Fellow Phyllis Chestang - my lastest Newsletter

Cochise Masonic High Twelve Club #703 - AZ

Hello, All High Twelvians, all quests & supporters. The March 8, 2024, meeting was
another fine meeting run by President Kenn and his Club Officers.

This meeting was a small reunion and celebration of a new member, Bo Long, Past
Master of Perfect Ashlar Lodge #12 in Bisbee AZ.

The small reunion was a family member of Bill Yonkey, a member of Mac Auther
Lodge #183 in South Korea; Lady Kristi and former Rainbow Girl Of
Surise Assembly #39 of Sierra Vista, AZ was with us and presented our program for
the evening. Kristi works for the 911 program in the will-call department. She was
also given a picture of her Dad in clown make-up and dress with his lady Jean. As
you can imagine, she was very surprised to get that picture. We also had a surprise
visit by RWS WB Victor Olson, the Grand Representative from Kansa. Always
welcome, Victor.

Carole Brown won the 50/50, and Connie Giese again won the April Masonic
Widows meal.

For planning purposes, on July 14, 2024, the Cochise Hi-12 Club will sponsor the

QANth Anniviareans nf tha 2Nth Anniial Macenanir \ANidAwe anAd \AlidAawaare | iinfrhann at
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Andrew M. Anderson Jr., PP, Secretary

Any club in need of a schoolhouse? Please let Conrad Dombkiewicz,
Parliamentarian, know at cwdombkiewicz@verizon.net

Abiff Tri-City High Twelve #799 - Ml

The club donated 50 hygiene bags to the Michigan veterans foundation of Detroit.

The hygiene bags included face mask, toothbrush, toothpaste, deodorant,
mouthwash, shaving kit.

Rodrick Brown, Jr., President






ATTENTION !!!

Our Beloved Kevin Hokerk-Robinson will be
stepping down as Treasurer after our 103rd
Convention this July 2024.

Please let us know if you have an interest in
assuming the Treasurer’s Duties
@ Rick@high12.org

Kevin will provide you with an overall view and
insight of the Treasurer’s Duties.

Thank you,
Rick Santella
International President

Oakland High Twelve Club #2 - CA

High Twelve-Club Speaker Gives 20 Minutes of Planning Tips to Save Your
Life.

By Bruce A. Rick

The High Twelve Club No. 2, of Oakland California, welcomed February
meeting speaker John McPartland, retired member of the Oakland California
Fire Department, who spent the latter portion of his career in Emergency
Preparedness. His talk was on how one can simply take 20 minutes to plan
their emergency disaster responses for the Days 1-3 of an emergency, then
another 20 minute planning session for Days 4-10, then another 20 minutes of
planning for the longer term. His slide presentation was based on a government
publication that he was intimately involved in with its preparation and the full
publication is given here as a link for all our High Twelve readers, regardless of
where you live. “Putting Down Roots in Earthquake Country: Your Handbook
for the San Francisco Bay Region”.

https://pubs.usgs.gov/gip/2005/15/




(L-R) Club President Jim Westfall, Speaker John McPartland with Club Appreciation
Certificate,

Jim Strehlow, Club Secretary/Treasurer

Quincy High Twelve Club #40 - IL



Freeport High Twelve Club #43 - IL
Hello from Freeport High Twelve #43.

Nothing major is happening in Freeport. Our attendance has been down. We are
scheduled to change meeting places in April. The This Is It Eatery where we meet is
moving to the Hampton Inn on the corner of Galena Ave. (Bus. Rt. 20) and Main
Street in downtown Freeport.

Everyone is still welcome to come and see us at our new meeting location. At our
last meeting in February we were fortunate to have a visitor. It was Bro. John
Blondell, IL 1st Vice President, and his lady Karen. A couple pictures are enclosed.

Remember - If you think nobody cares you're alive, try missing a couple of
payments!

Fraternally,
Roger A. Carson, PSP, Secretary

John Blondell & Karen



PSP's Roger Carson & Richard Rutter with John & Karen

MI Association High Twelve Club

One year ago, the Michigan State Association of Masonic High Twelve Clubs almost
folded. Today, with new officers and a new commitment to “Building”, the Michigan
State Officers recently installed the officers of two new clubs and will be installing the
officers of the rejuvenated Michigan Masonic Home Club.

The State President Ken Simons and Past State President and current State
Secretary Robert Cooper recently traveled to Reed City, to install the officers of
Pythagoras Club #804. Officers will be making presentations in area Lodges to
encourage membership and get the word out about High 12. We congratulate the
new members and offer the assistance of State Officers whenever needed.

The State President Ken Simons, Past State President and current State Secretary
Robert Cooper and Past State President and Wolcott Chairman, Michael Clark
traveled to Owosso and installed the new officers for the Travelers High 12 Club
#805. Each charter member was presented with a copy of the new charter and each
Charter Member signed the original charter for historical purposes. Membership in
this club includes current Michigan Grand Master, Larry Judson who was
instrumental in the development and chartering of the Travelers Club.

The Michigan Masonic-Pathways #576 Home in Alma, held its first regular meeting
recently after being closed due to Covid in 2020. Fourteen current and potential
members attended the first meeting and the membership is expected to expand as
the word spreads through the Pathways residents. The Michigan State Association
Officers will be attending an upcoming meeting to install new officers.

High Twelve continues to grow in Michigan as the new State Officers “talk it up”
about High 12 and the fun we have at our meetings. A new evening dinner High 12
Club is being developed in Grand Rapids, in addition to the luncheon club now in
existence.

Michael Clark, PSP, Wolcott Foundation Chairman



Omaha High Twelve Club #68 - NE

Omaha Club #68 is still a fairly new club but is going strong, actively moving toward
increased recruitment and planning activities for the coming year.

During March the club will be actively supporting the Fish Fry Friday's at the Omaha
Valley of the Scottish Rite and assembling there as a group for Masonic Fellowship.

We recently got our Club Banner and look forward to taking a group picture with it at
our March meeting on the third Monday.

Sean Reed, President

Treasurer Needed for
High Twelve International, Inc.

ATTENTION !!

Our Beloved Kevin Hokerk-Robinson will be
stepping down as Treasurer after our 103rd
Convention this July 2024.

Please let us know if you have an interest in
assuming the Treasurer’s Duties
@ Rick@high12.org

Kevin will provide you with an overall view and
insight of the Treasurer’s Duties.

Thank you,
Rick Santella
International President

New Jersey - PLANNING MEETING WAS HELD 3/9/24!






Regular Meeting - 11th February:Talk on 2,000 of Edinburgh History, Music by the
Gorms

Special Meeting - 17th April: Details to be Announced.....

Fraternally,
David W.R. Lees
07711 243 190



Sahuaro High Twelve Club #523 - AZ

Dr. William Wilkinson, Wolcott Foundation Trustee, Zone 3, was presented with a
$1,000 check from Terry Gadoy, President of the Saguaro #523 High 12 Club in
Tucson, Arizona, as a donation from Club #523 to the Wolcott Foundation for their
George Washington University Wolcott scholarships on February 29th 2004.




Merchandise Ordering: Online Merchandise Order From
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